
 

Michael

 

John

 

Seidelle,

 

age

 

83,

 

of

 

Phoenix,

 

Arizona

 

died

 

on

 

August

 

31,

 

2022.

 

Michael

 

passed

 

away
surrounded

 

by

 

his

 

loved

 

ones

 

after

 

a

 

having

 

a

 

stroke.

 

Please

 

join

 

us

 

in

 

celebrating

 

his

 

life

 

Saturday,
October

 

8,

 

2022,

 

between

 

2:00

 

p.m.

 

–

 

4:00

 

p.m.

 

at

 

Hansen

 

Mortuary,

 

8314

 

N

 

7th

 

Street,
Phoenix,

 

AZ

 

85020,

 

with

 

his

 

many

 

dear

 

friends

 

and

 

honorary

 

family

 

members

 

present.

 

Michael
was

 

born

 

in

 

Akron,

 

Ohio

 

and

 

came

 

to

 

Phoenix,

 

Arizona

 

at

 

the

 

age

 

of

 

ten

 

with

 

his

 

parents,

 

Louis,
and

 

Irene

 

Seidelle.

 

He

 

attended

 

and

 

graduated

 

from

 

St.

 

Mary’s

 

High

 

School

 

and

 

was

 

part

 

of

 

the
Operetta

 

and

 

Glee

 

Club.

 

He

 

was

 

a

 

handsome,

 

tall,

 

red-headed

 

young

 

man.

 

He

 

served

 

as

 

a
Lieutenant

 

on

 

the

 

Maricopa

 

County

 

Sheriff

 

Posse

 

during

 

1960s.

 

During

 

that

 

same

 

time,

 

he

 

ran

 

the
Furniture

 

Rental

 

Store

 

on

 

Central

 

Avenue

 

for

 

over

 

30

 

years

 

until

 

selling

 

it

 

in

 

1988.

 

He

 

then

 

went
to

 

work

 

at

 

Home

 

Depot

 

in

 

Scottsdale

 

for

 

28

 

years

 

before

 

retiring

 

from

 

there.

 

His

 

hobbies

 

and
interests

 

included

 

technology

 

and

 

amateur

 

radio.

 

He

 

belonged

 

to

 

the

 

Northern

 

Arizona Repeater
Club.

 

He

 

and

 

his

 

gang

 

took

 

care

 

of

 

the

 

Towers

 

Mountain-Crown King radio antennas. He devoted
much of his time and energy as an honorary Metelski. He was also a caregiver to friends, including
his mother until she passed away at age 63. He leaves behind his adopted family; he was a very
proud member of this family. At all Metelski gatherings, Michael was the ‘pie guy,’ he would always
bring pumpkin, cherry, apple, and chocolate silk pies. Now we don’t know who will be the new ‘pie
guy’ for our next gathering. He will be sorely missed. He was preceded in death by his father, Louis
, in 1965 and his mother, Irene, in 1970. In lieu of flowers, please donate to the following charitable
organizations Michael believed deserved his money and would like your money as well. St Mary’s
Catholic High School. A private family “celebration of life” will be held at his final resting place due
to a lot of his friends and family not being able to attend, because they decided to beat him to the
Pearly Gates. Please note his new change of address to his new place of residence, St. Francis
Catholic Cemetery, 2033 N 48th Street, Phoenix, AZ 85008 in the mausoleum.

Mike was a member of Towers and SARBA.
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